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Welcome back to all our staff, student and families. 

We hope you have had a wonderful holiday and are 

looking forward to an exciting year. 

A special welcome to all families new to our school 

community. May your years at Our Lady of Lourdes 

be a time of great joy and friendships.  
 

School Prayer 

Lord Jesus, we ask for Your help as we 

begin this new school year. Allow us to 

experience Your presence in the many 

blessings You put before us. Open our 

eyes to the new challenges and exciting 

opportunities that this new school year brings. 

Open our heart and mind to new friends and new 

teachers. Give us a generous spirit to be 

enthusiastic with our studies and courage to accept 

new opportunities. Help us to be attentive to one 

another and let us experience Your presence in our 

new friends. Jesus, inspire us to do our best this 

year! Amen 

 

Thank You 

We would like to say thank you and 

goodbye to Fr Mick. We have really 

appreciated the support given to our 

school by Fr Mick during the past 

few years. We wish him well with his appointment as 

Administrator of Our Lady of the Way, Emu Plains. 

 

Welcome 
We welcome Fr Wim Hoekstra as the new 

administrator of the Parish of Baulkham Hills. Fr 

Wimôs appointment is effective from 1st February, 

2015. 

 

Congratulations 
Congratulations to Miss 

Petrocco who was married in 

the school holidays. We wish 

Jenna and her husband Nathan 

all the best for a happy future together. Miss 

Petrocco is now known as Mrs Fox. 

Welcome BBQ 

The OLOL Parent 

Group & Social 

Committee would 

like to invite all new 

students and their 

families to attend a 

ñWelcomeò BBQ on Friday,13th February at 

6.00pm, in the new learning centre area. This 

evening is to welcome our 2015 Kindergarten 

children as well as other new students and families to 

our school. This is a perfect opportunity to get to 

know other families within our school community. 

So please, bring your picnic blanket or chairs and 

join us for an enjoyable evening, we look forward to 

seeing you there!  

 

Retirement Gift 

Thank you for the very generous farewell gift I 

received from the parents. The Waterford Crystal 

mantle clock, displayed with pride, reminds me of 

the 17 happy years I spent at OLOL. The thoughtful 

inscription on the clock and the sentiments expressed 

in the card are much appreciated.  

Helen Kingsley 

(Retired Principal 2013) 

 

Communication 

Throughout my years at 

Our Lady of Lourdes, I 

have been delighted by 

the strong support shown 

by our parents.  Our 

community thrives because all that we undertake is 

based on a firm home-school relationship.  Clear 

communication is necessary for the smooth running 

of any institution.  It is an essential component of a 

happy and successful school. 

In 2015, as in previous years, I encourage all parents 

to seek clarification should problems arise.  Organise 

an appointment to see me, give me a call, speak to 

me on the playground or attend a parent group 

meeting. It is important to gain accurate information.  

My staff and I are always happy to clarify any 

matters which may arise.  Be a proactive and 

positive force in the school. A mutually supportive 

relationship will allow your children to excel at 

home, at school and in the wider community. 

OLOL  
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Family Mass 

A special welcome to our new community members. 

May your years at Our Lady of Lourdes be a time of 

joy and excitement. 

All new families are invited to the 9.30am Parish 

Mass on Sunday, 15th February. Please mark this 

important date in your diary. 
 

Morning Assembly 

Parents are very welcome to stay for morning prayer 

at 9am.  It is important that the whole community 

pauses to listen to the Word. 

 

School Terms 2014 

Term 1:  Thursday 29/01/15 - Thursday 02/04/15 

Term 2:  Monday 20/04/15 - Friday 26/06/15 

Term 3:  Monday  13/07/15 - Friday 18/9/15 

Term 4: Tuesday 6/10/15 - Wednesday 16/12/15 
 

School Hours 

In 2014, many 

children arrived 

after the morning 

bell on a regular 

basis and missed 

valuable lessons. Part absences are noted on the roll 

which is retained by the school as an official record 

of absences.  It would be appreciated if routine dental 

appointments etc. could be made outside of school 

hours. Parents must accompany late children to the  

office to sign the late register. 

 

Office Hours 
The office is open from 8.30am until 

3.30pm Monday to Friday. 

 

Rolls 

A class roll is a legal document that records your 

childôs attendance at school.  Please note that if your 

child is absent from school, signed, written 

notification must be sent to the class teacher.  Short 

absences do not require a phone call to the office. A 

new legal requirement has been put in place for 

schools. When parents are planning to take their 

children out of school for holidays or family 

circumstances they need apply in writing. Exemption 

forms are no longer given for holiday requests. 

The principal may grant permission in writing for 

this leave.  

 

Emergencies 

If your child is involved in an emergency 

situation, it is vital that we have access to 

accurate, up-to-date information.  If you 

have changed your address, email or 

phone number recently, please forward the details to 

the office as a matter of urgency. 

Afternoon Dismissal 

Children will remain in class until they are collected 

by parents. If details change, ie parents organize a 

grandparent/friend etc to call for the children, then a 

note must be sent to the class teacher. 

Walkers, bus and after school care children are 

permitted to leave the classroom. In the interests of 

safety, boys and girls are not to wait at the school 

gates. This area is unsupervised and unsafe. 
 

Morning Supervision 

The gates of the parish site will not be opened until 

8.30am. Parents are therefore advised that there will 

be NO ACCESS to school before that time. 

If you need to drop off your child earlier in order to 

arrive at work on time, it is your responsibility to 

arrange a placement with the Child Care Centre. For 

access to the Before and After School Care the gate 

near the hall will remain opened, however, only 

children booked in may use this entry. For 

information and bookings please phone 1300 553 

583. 

 

Bus Supervision 

The procedure for after

-school bus supervision 

is: 

¶ Teachers on bus 

duty will walk 

children across 

Windsor Rd or Oakland Ave (bus children and 

walkers). 

¶ The teacher on duty will only supervise those 

students who catch a bus at the bus stop on either 

side of Windsor Rd. 

¶ This supervision will stop at 3.45pm and students 

remain at the bus stop, unsupervised, until the bus 

arrives. 
 

Bus Passes 

If your child requires a bus 

pass, please collect a form 

from the school foyer. 

Completed forms need to 

be returned to the office as 

soon as possible. As of Monday, 9th February 2015, 

all students who are not in possession of a valid 2015 

Free Travel Pass will be required to pay a bus fare. 
 

Peanut Allergy 

Our school endeavours to be a 

peanut-free school as we still have 

students who display varying 

degrees of allergic reactions.  We 

would ask that children DO NOT 

bring peanut butter, Nutella or 

products containing nuts to school. 



Medication 

Unless on the advice of a doctor, 

children are not to carry 

medication AT ANY TIME as 

this could accidentally fall into 

the wrong hands.  Parents whose 

children require regular 

medication are to complete forms (available from 

office) and supply to the school, in writing, clear 

instructions regarding dosage and time to be 

administered.  If your doctor has recommended that 

your child carry asthma medication e.g. puffer, 

please write a note to the class teacher.  Parents of 

children with other medical conditions are asked to 

liaise with the school. 

Please note that the school does not provide 

óPanadolô.  Should your child require pain relief, you 

will be contacted to collect him/her or, alternatively, 

you may bring medication and administer it yourself. 

If your child suffers from asthma and you have not 

completed a Student Asthma Record sheet, please 

contact the school office. 

The school will provide Stingose for bites and stings. 

Please notify us in writing if you do not wish us to 

use this cream. 

 

Information Evenings 

In the coming weeks, class teachers will conduct 

sessions to inform parents about curriculum matters 

and organizational details. The dates are listed 

below: 

Tuesday, 10th February Year 2, 6.00pm 

     Kindergarten, 6.30pm 

     Year 6, 7.00pm 

Tuesday, 17th February Year 1, 6.00pm 

     Year 5, 6.30pm 

Thursday, 19th February Year 3, 6.00pm 

     Year 4, 6.30pm 

If your child has a particular problem which you 

want to discuss with the class teacher, it is important 

to make a time before or after school.  Due to time 

constraints on the information evenings, the teachers 

will not be able to engage in lengthy discussions 

regarding your childôs progress. 

On these evenings, children are asked not to engage 

in unsupervised games on the playground. 

 

School Fees 

Term 1 school fee accounts are currently being 

prepared. They will be sent out by CEO on Monday, 

9th February and will be due on Friday, 6th March, 

2015. Please note on your account an excursion/

activity fee has been applied for each grade for this 

year. This fee will cover the cost of grade excursions 

and Musica Viva. For primary students this will also 

include the cost of their athletics and swimming 

carnivals for 2015. 

Please be advised the CEO has introduced a Flexible 

Payment Plan (FFP) which will be offered with the 

Term 1 fee account. Families wishing to take 

advantage of the FFP offer, please note that not all 

activity fees could be included eg: Canberra (year 6) 

and Bathurst (year 5) camps, UNSW competitions 

and zone carnivals. These fees will be charged 

separately as the event draws closer and we are 

informed of the cost.  If children are absent when 

these activities occur, we are unable to give a refund 

as costing of the excursion etc is based on total class 

numbers. 
 

Library News  

The Library will re-open for borrowing on Monday, 

9th February.  All children must have a library bag to 

borrow books. These are available at the uniform 

shop. 
 

Newsletter Items  

Families are encouraged to advise the office by 

Monday of any items of interest for the weekly 

school newsletter e.g. birth notices.  The newsletter 

is compiled on Tuesday and will be emailed on 

Friday. 

 

Sport/Music 

Primary PE/Music Monday 

Infants PE/Music  Wednesday 

Exceptions:  3GB Music Wednesday   

                     3S PE Wednesday  
 

Child Protection 

Before parents are able to 

help in the classroom or 

accompany their childôs 

class on an excursion or 

sporting events, work in the 

canteen, uniform shop etc, 

they must complete the 

online training. 

Module is now available at: 

http://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/asp/

volunteerscpmodule/index.asp 

The module or previous information sessions are 

valid for a period of 2 years. Therefore, if your 

training has not expired please disregard this 

message. New parents must complete the online 

child protection information session and complete 

the prohibited employment declaration which is 

available at the office.  Parents who have already 

signed a declaration do not need to complete another 

one. 

This form must be brought to the office together with 

photo identification eg drivers licence or passport. 

Additional copies of this form are available in the 

office foyer. 



Swimming Carnival -  

Year 2 to Year 6 

The school swimming carnival will be 

held on Friday 13th February. A note 

will be sent home with students from 

Year 3 to Year 6 and also the children in Year 2 who 

are 8 or turning 8 in 2015. 

 

Petite Pupils Playgroup 

Petite Pupils Playgroup for children 0-5 

meets each Tuesday from 9-11am in the 

parish hall. New members are welcome! 

It is a great way to meet other children and parents 

who also attend the school. 

Enquiries to Angie Lee 0421 340 539. 
 

Canteen 

The canteen will reopen on Monday, 2nd February, 

2015. There have been some new additions and 

alterations to the menu. 

The roster is also attached and has a few holes in it. 

If you can help out at the canteen please contact 

Carol on 0414 580 984 asap. 

Mondays and Wednesdays at least one person is 

needed but Fridays (being the busiest) at least 2-3 are 

required. 

Thank you for your support! 

 

Executive for 2015 

Principal: Mr Haskins 

Assistant Principal: Mr Battikha 

Religious Education Coordinator: 

 Mrs Peters 

Coordinators: Mrs Bryant 

 Mrs Neylan 

 Mrs Drumond 

KS: Miss Scott 

KZ: Mrs Zarb 

1D: Mrs De Celis 

1H: Mrs Harris 

2H: Mrs Hogan 

2W: Miss Winters 

3GB: Miss Good/Mr Battikha 

3S: Ms Sant 

4A: Mrs Anisse 

4D: Mrs Drumond 

5C: Mrs Conn 

5P: Mrs Fox (Petrocco) 

6M: Mrs McAllister 

6P: Mrs Peters, Mrs Daines 
 

Library: Mrs Bryant 

Co-ordinator Release: Mrs Pollard 

Leader of Learning 

For Infants: Mrs Neylan 

Learning Support: Ms De Lean/Mrs Daines 

Teacherôs Aides: Mrs Banks 

 Mrs Ryall 

PE: Miss Boulos (Term 1) 

Music: Mrs Pollard 

 Mrs Pearson 
 

Secretaries: Mrs Attard 

 Mrs Quinn 

 Ms Borg 
 

Maintenance: Mr David Robinson 
 

Cleaning: 2G Cleaning 

 

Uniform Shop 

The uniform shop will open this year on the first 

Tuesday of the month from 2.45-3.15pm, the 

second Wednesday of the month from 2.45-

3.30pm, the third Thursday of the month from 

8.45-9.15pm and fourth Friday of the month from 

8.45-9.15am. The next dates are Monday, 2nd 

February from 8.45am till 9.15am, and Tuesday, 

10th February from 2.45pm till 3.15pm. 

Urgent items can be sent to the school office and it 

will be filled when items arrive.  Please mark clearly 

on an envelope the childôs name, class and item/s 

required. Orders cannot be processed unless correct 

money is enclosed.  Cheques may be made 

payable to OLOL Uniform Shop.  Eftpos is NOT 

available.   

Hats are available at the office. 

Enquiries:  Margaret Daines 9639 8016. 

SCHOOL EVENTS 

February 

Tues 10th 

 

Parent Information Night 

Year 2, 6.00pm 

Kinder, 6.30pm 

Year 6, 7.00pm 

Wed 11th  

 

Our Lady of Lourdes Feast Day   

9:15 Mass Kð6 

Fri 13th School Swimming Carnival Yrs 2-6 

6 :00 pm  P & F  BBQ New Families 

Sun 15th  Mass for Kinder & new families 

9:30am  All families welcome 

Tues 17th Parent Information Night 

Year 1, 6.00pm 

Year 5, 6.30pm 

Wed 18th  9:30 am Years 3ð6 Ash Wednesday Mass       

Kð2  12:00pm  liturgy 

Thurs 19th Parent Information Night 

Year 3, 6.00pm 

Year 4, 6.30pm 

Fairness Fair go for all makes a happy school 
 
§ School Rules 
§ Playground rules 
§ Classroom rules 
§ Uniform Policy 






